Dorset County Council October 2017 Report 

Local Government reorganisation – Unitary

There is still no announcement from the new Secretary of State and one does not look likely now until October or later.
Ironman race Sunday 17th September

If anyone has good or bad experiences of this event please email me and I will include your thoughts in the post event review we will be holding.

NHS 

Royal Bournemouth Hospital is set to become the major emergency hub for the east of Dorset leaving Poole Hospital for planned care with a 24/7 urgent care centre. It means Poole is set to lose its A&E as well as maternity and paediatrics services, which would move to RBH despite months of campaigning.  Dorset County Hospital will remain as both an emergency and planned site with health bosses conceding a maternity and paediatrics unit should now remain for patients in the west of the county. It comes following a successful campaign to Save Kingfisher Ward with new options to be considered by both the Dorchester-based hospital and Yeovil District Hospital in new proposals which will go out for a second public consultation.  These proposals are not made by DCC.

Buses

Two school bus routes linking North Dorset, Purbeck and Dorchester have been extended to provide extra public journeys. The Blandford School service 722 will be opened up to give rural residents more options for getting to Blandford. The service will run in the morning and afternoon on school days between Winterborne Zelston and Blandford via the Winterborne Valley. Also the timetable for the 187 serving Thomas Hardye School will be extended to include two additional trips in the middle of the day between Blandford, Bere Regis and Dorchester via Winterborne Kingston. Dorset County Council has awarded the contract for the routes to Damory on a one-year trial basis. The county council plans to open up more school routes to public use from September 2017 to make better use of Dorset’s existing transport network.

The start of the two revised routes is timed to coincide with the new school term. Timetables will be available from www.damory.co.uk and www.travelinesw.com.
Parliamentary ward boundaries

There are major changes planned to our constituency boundaries in Dorset. The Boundary Commission intends to publish revised proposals for new Parliamentary Constituency Boundaries on Tuesday 17 October 2017.  The Commission will consult on the proposals until 11 December 2017 as the final consultation prior to the 2018 review of constituencies, and this will therefore be the last chance to contribute to the best pattern of constituencies to recommend to Parliament. In addition to all of the background information to support the review so far, all the information people need to see the proposals and contribute to the review will be available at www.bce2018.org.uk, from 17 October 2017.  

Bovington School
The old, now disused, Middle School at Bovington will now be used as a special school for autistic children. The use of the playing fields and other grounds of the school may be used for another specialist school or for parking for the tank Museum during the peak summer months. A decision on this will not be made for another three months
Surgery 

Surgeries are held on the first Saturday of every month. These are held at the communal Lounge in Turberville Court in Bere Regis from 09.30 a.m. to 10.00 a.m. If you cannot make one of these please email me and I will arrange to come round to see you. If you have any questions or queries related to the business of Dorset County Council please come along. If anyone wants to contact me and cannot get to the surgery my email address is peterwharf@hotmail.com.

Peter Wharf, County Councillor

	

	


